Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

August 10, 2011

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 2011 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 5 p.m.

Members Present: Olsen, Crane, Galbraith, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Members Absent: none

Others Present: Amy Knepp, Roger Marsh
Minutes
The minutes from the July 13, 2011 meeting stand as presented. 

In the June 8, 2011 minutes, the motion by Galbraith/Stenzel to approve the transfer of $5,000 from cash reserves to current budget and so adjust the bottom line was not included in the minutes. This was noted and the minutes were amended as corrected. 
Budget Report

Crane/Galbraith
Approve payment of bills in the amount of 1,108.35. 



            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried. 


Transmittals
The board reviewed transmittals. All are up-to-date.

Old Business

Report on New Hires
Director Knepp reported that Sarah Webber has resigned to return to college.

Director Knepp stated her vacation is quickly approaching. Heather may be working alone one day. Verna may be able to come in. Board member Stenzel will come in Friday afternoon.

Board member Crane asked what are we planning to do about Sarah’s position. Will we rehire? Does Heather want more hours? Director Knepp does not know.

Review of List of Budget Items
The board reviewed each of the items listed. 




Dumpster



The board reviewed the need for a dumpster.
Galbraith/Stenzel
Procure 4 yard dumpster at $90 when needed to clean out Library basement.




            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried. 




Director Knepp will have interns assist.




Electrical Needs



Gaylord Electric will be asked to attend the October 2011 meeting to discuss 




electrical needs and ways to reduce costs for the Library.
New Business

2012 Budget

The board needs to begin thinking about the 2012 budget. Board member Crane expressed concern about furniture & equipment - there is nothing allocated in the budget. Also, nothing is allocated for programming. Board member Shumaker wanted to know if there was still money from the 2010 garage sale that was earmarked for programming. The money was rolled over into the General Fund.

Director’s Comments
Director Knepp reminded the board that August 24, 2011 is the interns last day. She asked for volunteers to write letters of recommendation. Director Knepp and Chairman Olsen will work on the letters.

Correspondence

None

Board Member Comments


None

Public Comment

None
Northland Library Cooperative Report

Roger Mendel (Northland Library Cooperative) will attend the September board meeting. Board members would like him to discuss funding.

Commissioner Liaison Comment

Commissioner Marsh reported Oscoda County has the largest number of 2nd homes. And, the airport in Mio will be named after Dennis Kauffman, former county commissioner.

Seeing no further business, Chairman Olsen adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting will be held September 14, 2011 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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